London Carbon Action Network - Annual General Meeting

Friday 20th March 2009, Birkbeck College, University Of London 

	1. Annual Report
	

	1.1. GM presented the Chair’s report for 2008-09 (separate copy available on the LCAN website for reference).
	

	1.2. GM reported that JD had been obliged to give his apologies to today’s meeting, and presented the Finance Report on his behalf (copy available on the LCAN website for reference).
	

	1.3. GM circulated the new proposal for LCAN membership, which introduces tiered fees for Associate Members, according to size and type of organisation.  The Committee wishes to introduce a fee structure for associate members in 2009-10.  LCAN members are invited to comment on the proposal.  (Fees are payable by organisation, not by individual).
	All

	2. NI 187 Mailout and Reporting – An Overview of the Project and Results (Nick Lomax, CEN)
	

	2.1. NL presented the results of the data analysis, and then answered questions from the floor.
	

	2.2. Q. How much information does the resident receive back? Do they receive the SAP result for example? 
A. The feedback was tailored to how the questionnaire was filled in.  NL can send an example of what was sent to the resident.
	NL

	2.3. Q. Did the exercise link to any grant promotion? 
A. Not directly, but the correspondence included a line to encourage residents to call the ESTAC’s freephone number for advice.  The Advice Centre may do outreach later (3 month mark) – as long as you keep the ESTAC up-to-date with schemes available in your area, they will direct residents to them.
	

	2.4. Q.  It would be useful to get feedback from the ESTAC as to how many people you direct to grants as a result of the data return.  
A.  The ESTAC is planning quarterly reports for local authorities detailing referral numbers, although that is a different exercise to this particular project.  To relate the referrals to the data returns is more tricky.  NL to consider if this is possible.  Can certainly do a whole borough report quite easily.  NL reassured members that the data from this exercise due to the sample size, would seem quite small in comparison with the general ESTAC activity.  SW commented that this kind of reporting is key for local authorities such as Newham have to justify the funds spent on data collection.  NL confirmed that it would be possible to have raw data fairly quickly.  Could be run off next week possibly, along with other HEC data.
	NL

	2.5. Q. SW queried the results for Private Sector homes with a SAP less than 35, which were higher than reported in an ELRP commissioned stock condition survey.  Although obviously the NI187 only targets those on means-tested benefits, the difference seems high. 
A.  NL has observed that the response from here shows a lower SAP than BRE in general, but this can be partly attributed to the effect of self-completion – those wanting help are keen to reply, so you have to then factor this into the results.  The two exercises are not directly comparable.  It is important to bear in mind that the NI187 data is not a measure in itself, but a tool to view how things change over the next couple of years.  Improvements will affect the data received – but people like to tell you that they have done things, so they are not necessary unlikely to respond again.  DECC do understand these issues.
	

	2.6. Q.  Does CEN plan to carry out actual survey visits to check the quality? 
A.  No.  CEN looked at this 4-5 years ago, and the results were closer than expected.
	

	2.7. Q.  As yet HECA has still not been officially repealed, and it is possible therefore that a HECA report will be due.  Is there sufficient overlap to enable this sample to count towards this reporting requirement? 
A.  The current indications from DECC are that local authorities should not expect to have to report this year.  But if they do, we could use standard HECs.  These should be sufficient, so it is worth waiting to see what is required before planning anything specific.
	

	3. DVD Promotion of fuel poor grant schemes – the Birmingham experience (Richard Cousins and Sandy Briggs, Convex Marketing)
	

	3.1. Convex Marketing gave their presentation about the DVD produced for Birmingham, following which there was a showing of the promotional film, and then questions from the floor.
	

	3.2. Q. The content of the DVD seems very user-friendly but have you had problems with the language barrier? 
A.  There was a plan to produce a sub-titled version, but this proved too difficult due to range and cost, so this was not pursued. A cheaper alternative might be to have a narrator explaining how to get a translation.
	

	3.3. Q.  How flexible is the production process?  For example if several boroughs chose to participate in something like this, could it be adapted to save costs? 
A.  There are 3 ways of approaching it:  Bespoke (one DVD per Borough/Ward); Generic (one DVD for the whole region, e.g. London), or Tailored (one DVD with common shots, made locally relevant with a few extra scenes inserted where appropriate.
	

	3.4. Q.  Were the two pilots done at the same time? 
A.  There was a couple of months between them, although they were very close in geographic location.  
	

	3.5. Q.  Was there other publicity? 
A.  Only word of mouth.  Results can change according to the time of year too.  One pilot was in Autumn, and the other in Spring.
	

	3.6. Q.  How much does the filming cost versus the production? 
A.  It works out at about 50:50
	

	4. The London Collaborative (Danielle Rippin, London Borough of Hillingdon)
	

	4.1. The CEOs of the Local authorities in London have agreed to work together on a top-down approach to address 4 streams, one of which is carbon reduction.  Hillingdon and Southwark are the two championing local authorities for this stream, working with consultants from OPM to put together a project to retrofit London’s private sector housing stock.
	

	4.2. However, the GLA also planned to run their own scheme across London.  As both have the same aims, they have joined up their activities.
	

	4.3. Boroughs currently signed up to the London Collaborative are:  Newham, Tower Hamlets, Barking and Dagenham, Hounslow, Ealing, Hammersmith and Fulham, Kensington and Chelsea, Croydon, Sotuhwark, Lewisham, Bexley, with interest from Richmond, Greenwich, and Sutton.
	

	4.4. The Approach has not yet been decided, but the aim is to involve all local authorities in London.  The GLA project vision is to provide something for every householder in London (cross tenure).  The London Collaborative Vision is to focus on the private sector.
	

	4.5. The aim is not to replace, but to link in with and possibly upscale existing programmes.  They will bid for CERT funding as a collective group.  Links to the housing sub-regions will be key.
	

	4.6. DR circulated a brief outline of the London Collaborative and its proposal for the carbon reduction activity stream - to provide a suite of 10 easy measures for every household, which could include:  CFLs, radiator panels, hot water tank jackets, standby switches, water use measures, behavioural change tips and benefits checks.  At the same time the home will be assessed for loft insulation and cavity wall insulation, and hard to treat homes will be assessed for viable alternatives such as solid wall insulation and solar thermal.
	

	4.7. The plans also fit with the Mayor’s proposal for a retrofitting academy creating 2000 jobs across London.
	

	4.8. There was then a discussion about how this could work from CAN members’ perspectives.
	

	5. Comments and Discussion on the London Collaborative
	

	5.1. Residents are already confused by the plethora of different schemes.  We have London WarmZones already operating in Newham – more funding is great, but not another scheme please.
	

	5.2. A simple, cross London scheme won’t work – Hillingdon and Newham are very different and schemes have to be adapted.
	

	5.3. How will the scheme be branded?  The idea of a common brand uniting the schemes across London is okay, but a replacement name/brand is wrong.  DR confirmed that at present it was not decided whether it would be visible at service level or simply at strategic level.
	

	5.4. It’s good that CEOs are talking and that there is a strong focus on carbon reduction within the London Collaborative.  But how will it break down barriers for London.
	

	5.5. How does it link with government consultations, e.g. CESP? Currently there is no link but for the next funding round there may be.  DR reported that they are exploring funding opportunities from Europe.  
	

	5.6. If you want to help strategically, scrap the congestion charge for contractors.
	

	5.7. Is the London Collaborative aware that the Olympic host boroughs have a multiple area agreement initiative, with link officers in each local authority? – worth tying in with these.
	

	5.8. There is considerable experience within the social sector regarding the support required to deal with this level of physical disturbance for vulnerable householders.  Although the GLA have done lots of research and analysis to decide what to target, don’t underestimate the practical issues – you need to pilot this first.
	

	5.9. There is not a great track record so far in pan-London energy efficiency schemes – the Mayor already has a pan-London insulation scheme targeting the able to pay, and this does not seem to have been very successful.
	

	5.10. The group felt it was important to get information out to energy officers now, so that they were kept abreast of developments and could support the communication process with CEOs. 
	

	5.11. DR apologised that she was unable to provide full proposal details at this meeting, but hoped that this would be available for the next meeting.  Proposed timescales are for a roll-out in February 2010.
	

	6. General discussion on potential for London wide heating and insulation schemes
	

	6.1. There was interest in targeting low rise cavity construction flats (existing schemes often miss out on these because of permission issues).  It was thought that Westminster were looking at this, and that Camden have been considering this too.  Newham were also keen to work with NEA in this area (NEA wrote to every borough requesting information, but Newham were the only Council to provide details of suitable blocks).  NEA can’t proceed unless other local authorities participate.  GM commented that Harrow did feed info back, but after delays in negotiating with housing.  SN at Merton had similar delays but now has the relevant information).  SW reported that Nigel Turner at EDF is now handling this so information can be passed to him.
	

	6.2. UKCAN is forming its response to the CERT proposals.  Members commented that the suppliers are not providing property by property addresses for their databases, which is disappointing.  The idea that this should be a voluntary requirement is flawed – a regulatory approach should be taken straightaway, or it won’t happen.
	

	7. Associate Member Updates
	

	7.1. Rita Cudd from Scottish and Southern Energy outlined the current position for fuel suppliers with regard to CESP.  
	

	7.2. RC reported that suppliers would welcome informal discussions with local authorities now on potential CESP projects.  Although much is still to be decided, suppliers are mindful of the restrictive timescales for set-up following final consultation and decision so are likely to favour existing communities with proposals that are ready to go, existing partnerships, infrastructure, etc.  Of the 3000 potential areas, SSE can choose 100.  However, for SSE there is pressure to do projects in Scotland and Wales, although RC envisages that there will be at least one CESP in London.
	

	8. Elections for the London CAN Committee 2009-10
	

	8.1. SH presented the nominees for the 2009-10 Committee.  Gemma Moore is standing down as chair, having completed her two year term in post, but will continue on the committee.  New committee members nominated were Helen Craig from London Borough of Newham, and John Mathers from Haringey (nominated as Chair).  Jo Gill from Hillingdon will be Vice Chair and John Davies will continue as Treasurer.  There were no contested posts therefore the Committee Membership was agreed, as follows:
· John Mathers (Haringey) – Chair

· Jo Gill (Hillingdon) – Vice Chair

· John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham) – Treasurer
· Gemma Moore (Harrow)

· Elizabeth Fowler (Lewisham)

· Helen Craig (Newham)

· Steven Nottage (Merton)

· Oliver Myers (Camden & UK CAN Chair - Observer)

· Ross Hudson (London Energy Partnership)
	

	9. Date of Next Meeting:  September 2009
	


